香港前高級公務員協會有限公司

HONG KONG FORMER SENIOR CIVIL SERVANTS ASSOCIATION LTD.

Announcement: Memorial Service For The Hon Sir Ti-Liang YANG

A memorial service will be held on **Saturday**, **14 October 2023** at 10:00 a.m. in St John's Cathedral, 4-8 Garden Road, Central, Hong Kong to remember the life of The Hon Sir Ti-Liang Yang(楊鐵樑爵士), the Association's Honorary Adviser.

The Association has sent condolences to Mr Adrian Yang and family. The late Hon Sir Ti-liang Yang was the Chief Justice of Hong Kong from 1988 to 1996, the only ethnic Chinese person to hold this office during British colonial rule. After the transfer of the sovereignty of Hong Kong, he was appointed a non-official member of the Executive Council and retired in 2002. In retirement, he mainly focused on writing and teaching English. In September 2003, he became the hose of a RTHK radio programme, *Yang Ti-liang Mail Box*, teaching English grammar. The late Hon Sir Ti-liang Yang passed away peacefully on 24 June 2023. He was 93.

The late Hon Sir Ti-liang Yang's death is a great loss indeed to his loved ones and friends. As the Association's Honorary Adviser, he had given us much active support, invaluable advice and encouragement. We will miss him very much indeed.

In lieu of flowers, please make donations to "St John's Cathedral", 4-8 Garden Road, Central, Hong Kong; or "Hong Kong Red Cross", Hong Kong Red Cross Headquarters, 19 Hoi Ting Road, West Kowloon, Hong Kong. You may wish to specify that the donation is made in memory of the Late Hon Sir Ti-liang Yang.

Simon Chan Hung-lit President 28 September 2023